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All efficient and environmentally friendly technologies for nutrient recycling are 
welcomed, therefore the group is not against permitting the N-Stripping technology, if 
animal nutrients from factory farming are excluded. The integrity of organic food/feed 
will not be undermined by allowing N-recovery from animal manure, biogas digestates 
as listed in Annex I of the Regulation (EC) No. 889/2008. Food/feed safety concerns can 
be addressed by a functioning quality control system with regular microbiological testing 
of the source of animal nutrients.  

Ammonium sulfate originating from N-Stripping has a high solubility which is not in line 
with the organic principles for crop production (as highlighted in EGTOP report 
Fertilisers III). In order to avoid any misunderstanding, the use shall be restricted to 
macro-/microalgae production in closed and land-based systems . 

However, so far, there is no definition of factory farming and, under the current rules for 
algae, only nutrients of plant and mineral origin are allowed (see Article 6d(2) of above-
mentioned Regulation (EC) No 889/2008). These last provisions are confirmed by 
Regulation (EU) 2018/848, Annex II Part III point 2.3.2. 

Moreover, EGTOP is finalising another related report on fertilisers, which will conclude 
among others, on the assessment of a mineral origin product Sodium nitrate. The latter 
was proposed for the possible use as nutrient in algae production. The report is expected 
to be finalised in the coming weeks. 

With respect to fa  is working on a mandate to EGTOP 
to define factory farming in the context of the assessment of possible external inputs to 
be allowed for organic production. As soon as EGTOP will conclude on this subject, a 
report will be made available on the above-mentioned webpage.  

Finally, only once all the necessary relevant technical assessments have been completed, 
the Commission may consider proposing the amendment of the legislative act on the 
matter (i.e. Regulation (EU) 2018/848).  

The present opinion is provided on the basis of the facts as set out in your email and 
expresses the view of the Commission services and does not commit the European 
Commission. In the event of a dispute involving Union law it is, under the Treaty on the 
Functioning of the European Union, ultimately for the European Court of Justice to 
provide a definitive interpretation of the applicable Union law.   

Yours sincerely, 




